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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778





President : Com Ashok Tiwari                                                                      Date : 31st August 2021
General Secretary : Com T K Chakraborty
Cir No : 12/2021                                                                                    
To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter addressed to Shri M R Kumar, Chairperson, LIC of India.

The copy of AIIPA letter dated 31st August, 2021, addressed to Chairperson, LIC, on uniform payment of family pension @30% of basic pay is attached. While the communication is self-explanatory, it urges upon LIC, to actively pursue with government for immediate approval and notification of the recommendation by LIC long back, with retrospective effect. We may further inform that through the efforts of AIIEA, issue is continuously being pursued for an early solution. 
We wish to reassure that all our efforts will continue without any let up. 

With greetings.




                                                                                    Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                General Secretary
                                                                                                                          Date: 31st August 2021
    Shri M R Kumar,
    Chairperson,
    LIC of India,
    Mumbai.
Dear Sir,

Re: Grant of uniform rate of family pension @ 30% of Basic Pay

AIIPA has been representing for long for grant of Uniform Rate of Family Pension @30% of Basic Pay and the Recommendation therefore by LIC Board has been under the consideration of the Government for near about two years. Affected family pensioners have been longing for the enhanced family pension.

Now that a similar proposal by IBA sent in January, 2021 has been approved by the Government on 25th August 2021, we request you to actively pursue with the Government and cause issuance of Notification granting the benefit retrospectively from the date Recommendation of LIC was sent to the Government.

Along with this, another proposal, to reckon the last drawn salary for determination of basic pension, was also sent to the Government.

AIIPA urges upon LIC to ensure that this also is cleared and all eligible pensioners, irrespective of Date of Retirement, get their basic pension revised from the Date of Notification.

Thanking you,

                                                                                                      Yours faithfully,
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                                                                                                                        (T.K.CHAKRABORTY)
                                                                                                                         General Secretary

